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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-265
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: April 14, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: April 16, 2015
Type of Action: Appropriation; carry-over authorization; authorization to amend letter of understanding; CIP amendment; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill re-appropriates $1,346,316.35 in state CDBG Disaster Recovery Initiative grant funds from the Lower Eastside drainage project and the Town of Baldwin disaster preparedness projects to the Jacksonville Housing Authority (JHA) for the purpose of making disaster preparedness improvements in several public housing facilities and authorizes carry-over of those funds to the next fiscal year. The bill authorizes execution of a first amendment to the Letter of Understanding between the City and the JHA and amends the 2015-19 Capital Improvement Program to reflect the increased project scope and project budget. The Public Works Department is designated as the City’s oversight agency for the project.
Background Information: In 2012 the City received a CDBG disaster recovery initiative grant to make capital improvements for 3 projects – the Lower Eastside drainage project, a Town of Baldwin building improvement project, and improvements to several public housing projects. The JHA completed its building improvements and the Town of Baldwin completed its project with a remaining cash balance of a few dollars. The Lower Eastside drainage project has taken considerable time to design and permit and the state has informed the City that the grant funds must be expended by September 30, 2015 or they will revert to the state. Since the Lower Eastside project cannot be completed by that deadline, the City has applied to the state to re-allocate the funds to additional work on 4 more JHA multi-family residences to replace leaking windows and rotted window frames at Colonial Village and Riviera Apartments, to prevent water intrusion and repair rusted balcony supports at Twin Towers, and to replace a water pressure booster pump at Centennial Tower. The additional JHA projects are already designed and permitted and can be quickly bid and constructed.
Policy Impact Area: Disaster preparedness grant expenditure
Fiscal Impact: The bill re-appropriates $1,346,316.35 in state CDBG Disaster Recovery Initiative grant funds from the Lower Eastside drainage project and the completed Town of Baldwin building renovation project to the Jacksonville Housing Authority (JHA).
Analyst: Clements
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